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TRANSLATE THIS NEWSLETTER
Did you know that Google will translate almost any document that is on your web browser. If
you are using Chrome as your web browser, you can 'right click' anywhere on this document
and choose a translation.
See images below.
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STEP 1
Right click on the page. Find in
the box command for
"TRANSLATE"

STEP 2
Click translate and then the 3
dots to "CHOOSE ANOTHER
LANGUAGE"

STEP 3
Choose the language you prefer
and hit "DONE". The document
will now be in your chosen
language. It is not perfect, but a
fair representatation.

ATTENDANCE
Please call the attendance hotline to report absences for your
student. If you are planning to pick your student up from school,
please allow 30 minutes for your call to be processed and for a
pass to be delivered.

913-993-7845

Please leave the name of your student and spell the last name. State the time in which you will
pick up your student and the reason for the absence. Thank you for your patience and
cooperation.

STAFF DIRECTORY
Please use this link to access the Staff Directory on our
Webpage.

STAFF DIRECTORY

https://smwest.smsd.org/about/staff-dir
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SM WEST CALENDAR
Pl thi li k f SM W t C l d

IMPORTANT REMINDER -
ATTENDANCE MATTERS
Viking Families,

This is our monthly communication about student attendance,
especially focusing on chronic absenteeism.

Last month’s message included the definition of chronic
absenteeism, the difference between excused and unexcused
absences, and ways families can help with chronic
absenteeism.

We told you we would keep you posted each month on our
chronic absenteeism data:
West’s last year’s overall average= 38%
West’s August 2023= 15.20%
West’s September 2023= 25.70%

Here are 5 Facts why attendance is important.
Thank you for your support.

Hello SMW Families (Vikings)

Esta es nuestra comunicación mensual sobre la asistencia de
los estudiantes, especialmente enfocándonos en el
ausentismo crónico.

El mensaje del mes pasado incluyó la definición de
ausentismo crónico, la diferencia entre ausencias justificadas
e injustificadas, y las formas en que las familias pueden ayudar
con el ausentismo crónico.
Les estaremos informando cada mes sobre nuestros datos de
ausentismo crónico:

Promedio general de West el año pasado = 38%
Agosto 2023 = 15,20%
Septiembre 2023 = 25,70%
Aquí hay 5 Facts por los que la asistencia es importante.

Gracias por su apoyo.

http://drive.google.com/file/d/1iUjzc7xnP_1K6M7lYg-p8AwjAI-fiqI8/view?usp=drive_link
http://drive.google.com/file/d/1A0RuX8-CbH8E_A_d7jWJxQ1D82GCBwZo/view?usp=drive_link
https://cdn.smore.com/u/e5fc/d0df070fec4f517c3e20eaf8ead7b92c.png


CALENDAR LINK

BELL SCHEDULE
Below is an image of our SM West weekly bell schedule.
Our Late Start Thursdays will not begin until Sept. 14th. This is
the updated schedule that reflects this late start Thursdays.
Occasionally, throughout the year, there might be changes in our
bell schedule. Days in which we host pep assemblies will have a
different schedule as well as during Finals.

ATHLETIC WEBPAGE
Please use this link to access the SM West Athletic Webpage.

West Athletic Page

For the most up to date athletic schedule please use the
Sunflower League page.

Sunflower League Webpage

https://smwest.smsd.org/about/calendar
https://cdn.smore.com/u/6d90/636e54b52e6b4ff8ca6f8f9d42e37401.png
https://shawneemissionwestvikings.com/
https://www.sunflowerleague.org/g5-bin/client.cgi?G5genie=403
https://cdn.smore.com/u/eb0f/3893f04e7446b6510aea72f69284d3db.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/1033/7014c8d18fee7baf8193acdca3e05742.jpeg




WEST - SAFE TRICK OR TREAT
Please bring your little ones and invite your neighbors to our
annual Safe Trick or Treat this Wednesday, Oct. 25th. This year
students from FCCLA and NHS are working to lead the evening
and students from so many of our clubs and activities will be
sponsoring games/activities and trick or treating. Come
support and participate in this great event.

https://cdn.smore.com/u/9e9b/ec12e4d520d39e86f31ad2c1f93ad3ac.jpeg


FALL BEAUTIFICATION
Our 2nd annual Fall Beautification is just around the corner! Come
join us in the circle drive on Saturday, October 28th from 8am-
11am to help us clean up our community. Food and drinks are
provided, and earn service hours! Sign up here =>
https://forms.gle/hcQ5Q14AFEQiq3Dx5
¡Nuestra segunda edición anual de Embellecimiento de Otoño
está a la vuelta de la esquina! Únase a nosotros en el recorrido
circular el sábado 28 de octubre de 8am-11am para ayudarnos a limpiar nuestra comunidad.
¡Se proporcionan alimentos y bebidas y gana horas de servicio! Regístrate aquí =>
https://forms.gle/hcQ5Q14AFEQiq3Dx5

https://forms.gle/hcQ5Q14AFEQiq3Dx5
https://forms.gle/hcQ5Q14AFEQiq3Dx5
https://cdn.smore.com/u/5453/4fb87ef860dc59656c45965ad784d768.png


WEST READS
SM West is so very excited to share with our community our
West Reads selections.
Each week a different student that might represent one of our
clubs/organizations/teams here at West is asked to choose a
children's book to read aloud and be recorded. The recording is
shared with our elementary feeder schools. This is such a
great way to showcase some of the amazing leaders we have
in our community and I know the elementary students love
seeing the high schoolers sharing literature with them.

We hope you enjoy these editions and will forward to future
editions.

The next two weeks we are highlighting SMW Latinos of
Tomorrow. Shante and Shelsea Duarte read “Let’s Be Friends /
Seamos Amigos” by René Colato Laínez and Nomar Perez.
They will also be reading “The Life of / La vida de Pura” by
Patty Rodriguez and Ariana Stein.

https://cdn.smore.com/u/96d4/1a940996e56db9f6e77048d82d98eb76.png


PICTURE DAYS
Picture Days:

All students have had the opportunity to have a photo. Students
will have one more opportunity for a yearbook photo:
Oct. 30 Last Chance Retakes

If a student did not take a picture for an ID card, those can be taken in the Student Services
office.
If a student loses their ID, replacements can be paid for in the bookkeeping office ($5) and
then take their receipt to the Student Services office.

Let’s Be Friends / Seamos Amigos
The Life of / La vida de Pura

WEST AREA FAMILY FUN
NIGHT NOV. 9TH
West Area Family Fun Night Coming Soon. Please view the
images below for details. Here is a link to use to sign up or
you can use the QR code on the flier.

https://forms.gle/iXedt4rpz7QGy3T28

https://youtu.be/zBKIxXGbHTY
https://youtu.be/VWb94ARtAiA
https://cdn.smore.com/u/a424/24856964ee41fb0de258f39780bf5f1c.png
https://forms.gle/iXedt4rpz7QGy3T28
https://cdn.smore.com/u/9c81/97f7749dac20ec2d73d9aae4cc6bf70f.jpeg




SM WEST BLANKETS - GREAT
HOLIDAY GIFT IDEA
Hey Vikings! We're getting these amazing school blankets! Get
yours before they’re gone and support the West Pride Marching
Band! They are SO soft, and stay that way for years!

Use the link below to order yours.

https://sites.google.com/spectatorblankets.com/shawnee-mission-west-vikings/home
#highschoolblankets, #tagyourblanket, @highschoolblanket

https://sites.google.com/spectatorblankets.com/shawnee-mission-west-vikings/home
https://cdn.smore.com/u/2b91/563a33461bd25ec76038e0d96ae2869c.png


STUDENT SERVICES NEWS
Juniors and Seniors - Interested in KC BizFest Scholarship
Program? Apply soon!!

The Hispanic Chamber of Commerce of Greater Kansas City and
the Hispanic Collaborative are hosting KC BizFest! This is a four-
day intensive training event that focuses on helping students (a)
turn hobbies and skills into profit-making ventures, (b) establish entrepreneurial and leadership
goals, (c) create plans for business and life, and (d) become effective leaders and team
players. More information and application in the KC BizFest Flyer (see image below)

-West Parents and Guardians: The Student Services Center has a resource page for you! If you
have concerns about your students' mental/emotional health, how to help with the college
application process, or questions about scholarship and financial aid, please visit
https://smsd.instructure.com/courses/22341 and scroll down the page to the Parent Guardian
Resources button.

DISTRICT ALL-STAR AWARD
2023-24 - Nominate an All Star for District Recognition
The Shawnee Mission School District is now seeking
nominations for the District's All Star Recognized. Take a
moment to think about either a certified teacher or a classified
staff member that shines at SM West. Use the form below if
you would like to nominate an SM WEST staff member.
https://forms.gle/SbCtgeAgYFJhApSj7
Thank you.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1olt8iCZtfgJZhlAQmzPpBhB5kB8_JZ6w/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1olt8iCZtfgJZhlAQmzPpBhB5kB8_JZ6w/view?usp=sharing
https://smsd.instructure.com/courses/22341
https://forms.gle/SbCtgeAgYFJhApSj7
https://cdn.smore.com/u/2697/50d0ea7114126a8a2131bc9ba7c4042d.jpeg
https://cdn.smore.com/u/65ca/fc2a52da47089a569ccd25601c3a5c0c.jpeg


-Scholarships:
Scholarships are now available to West Seniors! This list is updated throughout the school
year, and we recommend students check it on a regular basis.

-West students also have access to this link through the Student Services Canvas page.
If you have any questions, please contact Miss Allen, the College Adviser, at
AubreighAllen@smsd.org

-COLLEGE VISITS: Sign up in Student Services w/Ms. Allen, College Adviser
We have several college admissions representatives who come to our high school in person
to share information about their college. This link will lead you to a spreadsheet where new
schools are signing up daily.

-Presidential Service Awards: Students have until the end of March to record their volunteer
time. Please have your student come to student services if they need a log or information
about the service categories. Call Mrs. Holmes with questions (993-7832)
This is not a required activity.

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1teaotDLPiwT-0uc0JFrS9peWHM7N-VUCPI85eDGFe1w/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:AubreighAllen@smsd.org
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1J9LUIzugiF7US8uUDGY24gON7dozqaSqh2LGBJudMDc/edit?usp=sharing












FATHER'S CLUB
Take a moment to read the flier below. West is so excited to
continue to strengthen our community. Scan the QR code to find
out more.

https://cdn.smore.com/u/866e/3da66cd7d3a2a00af602b45b89fc1301.jpeg


CREATING THE SCHOOL-
STUDENT-HOME
RELATIONSHIP.
As a parent of an elementary student, volunteering to help the
school seemed easy: Bring treats to a classroom party, help
chaperone a field trip, chip in for a school fundraiser…etc. But
is it still necessary when my student in high school?
The answer is Yes!
It is important that the school and families work together to
create the best educational experience for our students.
One great way to provide that support is to make it a priority to
attend parent teacher conferences. If you are unable to come in

https://cdn.smore.com/u/d636/e7c64ef2282bb0b6eef548b531a97302.png


ATTENTION SENIORS
Your May 21st Graduation Day seems far away, but the time will
go by quickly. Here is a message that was sent to all senior
families.

Seniors and Families of Seniors

Graduation information was passed out to seniors on Oct. 3rd.

Please know that the only item that students must order is the cap/gown/tassel/stole unit.
You DO NOT need to purchase the Viking Package that is listed for the $266 or any of the
other packages. The only mandatory item is the cap/gown/tassel/stole unit which is listed for
$30 and will have tax/shipping added at checkout.

If you go to the Josten’s website and follow along the steps that are listed in the attachment
you can pick just the cap/gown unit. SEE ATTACHMENT

person, then reach out to your children’s teachers to schedule a
phone call or a WebEx meeting.
Another way is to come to a Shawnee Mission West event like
a concert or a sporting event or the Senior Viking Pageant.
Even if your student isn’t performing, playing, or competing,
show your student the importance of creating a school culture
and support their fellow students.
Many parents find great satisfaction in volunteering to support
the school. If your student is involved in an extracurricular
activity, chances are they have a parent group that supports
the activity. Maybe you will sign up to help coat check for the
dances or provide a food item for a team dinner or for the West
Staff. Some of you might even be interested in becoming a
SMSD MVP.
Many parents think they may not have time to come to an
event or to volunteer to help, but even small contributions can
make a big impact.
Research shows that being a parent volunteer positively
impacts schools in various ways – it strengthens school-home
partnerships, improves student academic performance and
behavior, fosters a sense of community, and boosts teacher
morale. Schools with higher parental involvement also report
lower rates of absenteeism and dropout and higher graduation
rates.
As our year continues to progress, take time to read the
newsletters to find out how you can support our Viking Nation.
We can’t wait to see you.

https://www.smsd.org/families/volunteer-mvp
https://cdn.smore.com/u/e927/29fe691de1a94904ec149ef220246330.jpeg


Please order before Oct. 18, 2023.

All cap/gown units will be delivered to SM West in May and will be distributed to students at
the graduation rehearsal the week before graduation.

Each senior also needs to complete this google form so that our Readers of the Roll at
graduation know what name to say and how to pronounce the name as students cross the
stage. See link below. Please have students complete this form.

https://forms.gle/Byi29bTjf1safyKeA

Thank you

Seniors y Familias de Seniors

La información de Graduación se distribuyó a los Estudiantes Seniors el 3 de Octubre.

Tenga en cuenta que el único artículo que los Estudiantes deben ordenar es el birrete / toga /
borla / estola. NO necesita comprar el paquete Viking que esta incluido por $ 266 o
cualquiera de los otros paquetes eso es opcional. El único artículo obligatorio es el birrete/
toga / borla / estola que se incluye por $ 30 y se agregarán impuestos / y gastos de envío al
finalizar la compra.

Si va al sitio Website de Josten y sigue los pasos que se incluyen en el archivo adjunto, puede
elegir sólo la unidad de toga / birrete. VER ANEXO

Haga su pedido antes del 18 de octubre del 2023.

Todas las unidades de toga y birrete se entregarán a SM West en Mayo y se distribuirán a los
Estudiantes en el ensayo de Graduación una semana antes de la Graduación.

Cada Estudiante Senior también necesita completar este formulario de Google para que
nuestros Lectores de la lista en la Graduación sepan qué nombre decir y cómo pronunciar el
nombre cuando los Estudiantes pasen al escenario. Vea el enlace a continuación. Por favor,
pida a los Estudiantes que completen este formulario.

https://forms.gle/Byi29bTjf1safyKeA

Gracias

pdf
Cap gown ordering with imageFY24.pdf

Download
530.5 KB

https://forms.gle/Byi29bTjf1safyKeA
https://forms.gle/Byi29bTjf1safyKeA
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/6522f828096e0b53dbdc829a
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SAIL TUTORING EACH
WEDNESDAY AND THURSDAY
AFTER SCHOOL
Starting Wednesday, September 27th, SAIL Tutoring Program.
Who: Open to all students.
What: SAIL Tutoring is an after school tutoring program for all
students.
When: Wednesdays and Thursdays from 2:50-4:20pm (see Calendar below)
Where: The Cafeteria
Why: Providing space, time and adult support to catch up on work and support learning.
Additional Information: A meal is provided and there is a late bus after tutoring that will run
along 87th Street only. Students must have a pass to get on the bus.

https://cdn.smore.com/u/02c1/f1b45e4711f717650c7f2febeac72a72.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/ded3/a7ee0c0b3469a0b9ffa4b5561adf873b.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/7913/09c159115d5bba0ebc87f53727585601.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/47c8/605d507fe3d36fe98db2f3c18e92f5d0.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/7525/d3546e4530cd0de8319cbc5c695ec65d.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/7a96/c90555edefc7a1da21393c3d1b9c34d3.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/d877/c1d9378cc8e6ded9b9ea2ff51e569032.jpeg










JAG-K
Take a look at our JAG-K newsletter!!!!!

https://sway.office.com/rJJJ3PIpJf5ccrDA?ref=email

https://sway.office.com/rJJJ3PIpJf5ccrDA?ref=email
https://cdn.smore.com/u/96f3/8ec5d2e5f7af8d862be93fd325fd1e19.jpeg






PTSA
Shawnee Mission West PTSA

Join PTSA for our next meeting on November 6th at 6:30 PM.

Libby Davis will share about her son, Cooper, and provide eye-
opening education for parents and students about the dangers of
Fentanyl and fake pills.
This will be one PTSA meeting you won't want to miss!

https://cdn.smore.com/u/776c/9389899a6fb77d3b0d131f64cf5e843f.jpeg


UNIFIED BASKETBALL
Our Unified Basketball could use some support. It is special
education students playing with the help of their friends. We
need friends. First up is basketball. Practice dates and
competitions are on the flier. Please see room 107 for
questions or more details. Participating is a great community
service and does count for NHS volunteer hours as well. Plus...
it's just a lot of fun.

https://cdn.smore.com/u/b877/6bdd5de85cc56a5e866060a07d8c7765.png


DISTRICT PERFORMING ARTS
NEWSLETTER
Below is the link to the SMSD Performing Arts newsletter to kick
off the school year. We are so glad to celebrate our teachers and
students.
September 2023 Performing Arts Newsletter

https://my.visme.co/view/764z4n9z-august-2023-pa-newsletter
https://cdn.smore.com/u/059c/fef6e45b8e5dc72ba7cb7b88970b6f6f.png


pdf
CareerFinanceFlyer Fall 2023 (003)[71].pdf

Download
157.9 KB

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/64fe03ad8e4d7cbc39d90c4c


PARKING PERMITS

NOTE ABOUT DISMISSAL
PROCEDURES AND REMINDER
ABOUT STUDENT PARKING
Please help us keep our school dismissal safe.

Our school busses line up along the circle drive in the front of
the building and leave approximately 7 minutes after the 2:40
bell rings.

For the safety of all our students, we would ask that parents
that are driving to pick up their students plan to arrive after the
busses leave the premises. Cars lining up on 87th street
waiting to enter the front driveway does not created a safe
situation.

Thank you for your support in telling your students that you will
pick them up after the busses leave the circle.

REMINDER: ALL students who park in the WEST student
parking lot need to have purchased a parking sticker and that
sticker should be placed on their car. Students should make
sure that they are parking only in the designated student
parking areas and not staff parking.
Please refer to the information below.

https://cdn.smore.com/u/5d99/7e9f5d8ab5ee5be52cf2d2b77894020f.jpeg


Sophomores, Juniors and Seniors are able to park on campus at
SM West. A parking permit must be purchased and a parking
sticker picked up from our Security personnel in the front
entrance.
Parking is $50 for the year.
It is extremely important that students only park in assigned
areas for students, and not staff parking. Tickets will be
assessed by our security staff. All rules and regulations are listed
with the parking application. See the PDF below.
Also included is a map of West parking.

pdf
PARKING PERMIT.pdf

Download
216.4 KB

SENIOR YEARBOOK TRIBUTE
ADS
Inter-State studios has already taken photos of our seniors for
the senior class yearbook pages (Make Up on Oct. 30th).

This opportunity is for your family to purchase ad space for a
tribute to your senior. The yearbook staff works with clients to
create an individualized layouts for interested senior families.
Families could purchase 1/4, 1/2, or full page ads.

https://s.smore.com/u/02cd/99d86edf601ea1c56553999c7adc07b9.jpeg
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/64d7e89c750e837a5132d889
https://cdn.smore.com/u/a87d/31d4544c992cb01a08e1633fe48cf45e.jpeg


Please view the pdf below for instructions on how to purchase
an ad in the yearbook for your senior.





pdf
2024 SENIOR TRIBUTE (ads) - Google Docs.pdf

Download
5.9 MB

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/64f4c743c04e1c9247b4e6ee


FROM OUR SM WEST NURSE
Hello,
I wanted to share a “refresher” on Covid Guidelines for
everyone as we head into this fall. These are also guidelines
that apply to Influenza A & B.

Day 0: the 1st day of symptoms or test positive day
Counting from Day 0--a person is then out of school for 5
days.
Day 6—may return to school if no ongoing symptoms and
no fever in the previous 24 hours.
Day 6-10—highly recommended and encouraged to mask.
Students do not need to stay home for exposure to Covid
—only if they have symptoms or test positive.

https://s.smore.com/u/a5ee/05a504b1c880e53a6651fa6729805e5f.png


Parents, don’t forget to join the Shawnee Mission West Booster
Club and purchase your Season Passes. Use your Season Pass
to get into all Shawnee Mission West regular season home
football, soccer, basketball and volleyball games while supporting
all West athletes, cheer and dance teams.
Use this Link for the Go. Fan page:
https://gofan.co/event/1004910?schoolId=KS18136

For more information you can refer to the following link:
https://www.smsd.org/about/departments/health-
services/coronavirus-or-covid-19-information

Please reach out with any questions or concerns—
sometimes email is the best:
kimberlytennissen@smsd.org or aciamorely@smsd.org

Questions: call 913-993-7960
Kim Tennissen, RN, FNP-BC
Shawnee Mission West Nurse
8800 West 85th Street
Overland Park, KS 66212
Phone: 913-993-7816
Fax: 913-993-1483
kimberlytennissen@smsd.org

OUR NURSE'S OFFICE NEEDS
YOUR HELP
Please use the link below to sign up to donates items for our
nurse's pantry.

Thank you so very much for your help.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4AADA92BA13-
smwnurses

https://gofan.co/event/1004910?schoolId=KS18136
https://www.smsd.org/about/departments/health-services/coronavirus-or-covid-19-information
mailto:kimberlytennissen@smsd.org
mailto:aciamorely@smsd.org
mailto:kimberlytennissen@smsd.org
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4AADA92BA13-smwnurses
https://cdn.smore.com/u/2ea3/09614f3f2f11369cc2a39823bb7a5740.png
https://cdn.smore.com/u/6ab7/306e17593b1d55c8c427929956f8b64a.jpeg


SPOTLIGHTERS
If your student is involved in choir or is interested in being a part
of our Thespian troupe, then you will be interested in joining
Spotlighters. We have amazing talent here at West, and this
organization of parents and family members does all things to
support their performances and all their efforts.

It’s time to renew your Spotlighters membership for 2023-2024. We’re looking forward to
another great year of performing arts at Shawnee Mission West!
https://smwspotlighters.com/join-spotlighters/

https://smwspotlighters.com/join-spotlighters/
https://cdn.smore.com/u/6a63/65a54ae38ef7a3615efa68f2eba74837.png


BOOKKEEPING NEWS
FEE PAYMENT

We strongly encourage and recommend our patrons pay fees
online. Below is the link to pay for fees:
https://www.smsd.org/families/pay-fees

Our office will be able to take walk-in payments during our normal business hours.
PDF's are linked below for an explanation of fees (English and Spanish version) please make
sure that all your fees are getting paid now.

The online fee payment portal can be found at
https://payments.efundsforschools.com/v3/districts/55790.

You can set up an account or pay as a guest using the student's ID number. There is a $3.00
fee to pay on line. Or you can call us and pay over the phone, send a check or pay in person
without paying a fee

Families that qualify for free and reduced lunch can get a waiver for part of the school
fees by showing a copy of the Food Services letter to the Bookkeeper.
You can request a payment plan with the bookkeeper, Cristina Seyler at (913)993-7810 or
emailing Cristina at cristinaseyler@smsd.org .

Thank you.

Cristina Seyler

https://www.smsd.org/families/pay-fees
https://payments.efundsforschools.com/v3/districts/55790
mailto:cristinaseyler@smsd.org
https://cdn.smore.com/u/a0ad/8d38661ee0826ddde786b1f5a72d8365.jpeg


SM WEST HS Bookkeeper
8800 W 85th Street
Overland Park, KS 66212
913-993-7810

pdf
Fee Payment FY24.pdf

Download
180.0 KB

pdf
Fee Payment FY24 Spanish.pdf

Download
190.7 KB

MACBOOK/IT - IMPORTANT
Many of our students were able to pick up their MacBooks
during our Early MacBook Rollout.' If you received your device
on July 25th, then please make sure to set Chrome as your
default browser. Here is a link for instructions:
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1UCo7L5B9PwmqDECiL
ayyb7r965hd9M1WxJfgynQgWqU/edit?usp=sharing

Please make a diligent choice to take care of your MacBook
each and everyday.

Cracked Screens
The screens to the new devices are very delicate.
Please remind students not to pick up the device by
the screen and do not close the device with
something in it.

Tech Resource Page
We have a Tech Resource Page that assist students
with tech issues that arise. Please bookmark this
page. Link =>
https://sites.google.com/smsd.org/smwtechrescue/t
ech-issue

ICT Updates

We want to remind you of a few things now that we are back in
the swing of the school year:

1. Your MacBook must have the district issued case on it at
all times (Failure to have the cover in place will result in

https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/64d7ff7e30c4ca1e50c26abf
https://www.smore.com/app/attachments/download/64d7ff8a30c4ca1e50c26af5
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1UCo7L5B9PwmqDECiLayyb7r965hd9M1WxJfgynQgWqU/edit?usp=sharing
https://sites.google.com/smsd.org/smwtechrescue/tech-issues
https://cdn.smore.com/u/8835/b9f45b8d1d35f7dc3dbafc847a9b5cc4.jpeg


confiscation of the MacBook.)
2. Please only carry your MacBook with the screen shut and

with both hands to keep the machine secure.
3. Do not ever pick up the MacBook by the screen. The LCD

is very sensitive and the pressure of your grip will break
the screen.

4. Keyboard covers should not be used since non-Apple
keyboard covers might be too large and can put pressure
on the screens and cause damage.

5. Please don’t leave your MacBook in a car overnight.
6. Needed programs can be found on Manager. You will not

be able to download programs from the App Store for use
on these devices.

7. Downloading VPNs (Virtual Private Networks) or other
programs that mask your device on the network are a
violation of the Responsible Use Policy you have agreed
to. Use of these will result in the confiscation of the
MacBook and you may MacBook access for the
semester/school year for consistent violations.

8. Due to the MacBook refresh this summer and the cost of
the new hardware, the replacement device cost has gone
up. Although, the charger cost has dropped. The incident
fees have stayed the same (fees reset in high school).

1. 1st Incident/Damaged Device fee: $100.00
2. 2nd Incident/Damaged Device fee: $150.00
3. 3rd and Subsequent Incident/Damage Device fee:

Actual cost of repair/replacement or $300.00
whichever is greater.

4. Apple MacBook Air M1 USB-C Cable Replacement -
$19

5. Apple MacBook Air M1 Charger Replacement - $39
6. Apple MacBook Air M1 Adapter Set Replacement -

$58
7. Apple MacBook Air M1 Replacement/Lost Device fee

- $1,117.95
9. If you ever need help or support with your device, please

review our Tech Rescue Page
(https://sites.google.com/smsd.org/smwtechrescue/tech-
issues). If you are still experiencing issues, then you can
submit a Web Help Desk Ticket
(https://support.smsd.org).

Please reach out if there are any questions or issues. We do
work with students and families through this process.

Below you will find some helpful images to assist with
Skyward and Canvas.

https://sites.google.com/smsd.org/smwtechrescue/tech-issues?pli=1
https://support.smsd.org/


MESSAGE FROM FOOD SERVICE
Students are able to purchase breakfast and lunch prepared by
our food service staff. Students may also bring sack lunches
from home.

SM West does not allow for Door Dash deliveries or for fast food
to be delivered to students during the school day.

ONLY SENIORS are allowed to leave campus for lunch - WITH Parent Permission. More
information about this privilege will be communicated to seniors soon, but will not begin until
potentially after Labor Day.

2023-24 - Child Nutrition Program Meal Benefit Application
Families are encouraged to complete an application for meal benefits – free or reduced priced
meals – as part of the Online Verification. The link to the Child Nutrition Program Meal Benefit
Application is available on Skyward or the online application is on School Cafe. Families do
need to create a School Cafe account if they do not already have one - more information may
be located on the SMSD Food Service Free and Reduced web page. Contact the Food Service
office by calling 913-993-9710 for questions on the meal benefit application.

Potential Benefits of Filling out the Application
Families, whose meal benefit application is approved for meal benefits, can receive a
breakfast and lunch at the free or reduced price – depending on their qualifying benefit.
Families who complete an application and qualify also generate additional state funds for our
schools.
Families who qualify for child nutrition meal benefits, may receive additional benefits such as
free/reduced instructional resource fees, transportation fees, and Pre-k enrollment.

Consent for Disclosure and Eligibility
Families are encouraged to complete a Consent for Disclosure form inSkyward which gives
SMSD Food Service permission to share a child’s eligibility status information with the
programs families designate on the consent form.
Families who are receiving certain types of state assistance, a meal benefit application may
not be necessary. If a family is directly certified for meal benefits due to state assistance,
Food Service will email a notification of eligibility. If you receive state assistance and have not
received a notification of eligibility, call the SMSD Food Service officebefore completing a
meal program application.
Families who are directly certified are encouraged to complete a Consent for Disclosure form
in Skyward which gives SMSD Food Service permission to share a child’s eligibility status
information with the programs families designate on the consent form.​​​​​​​

Thank you.
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http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/UUJlLwytQsRp7ZQq4IN_tQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRmltGHP0RHaHR0cHM6Ly9za3l3YXJkLnNtc2Qub3JnL3NjcmlwdHMvd3Npc2EuZGxsL1dTZXJ2aWNlPXdzRUFwbHVzL3NlcGxvZzAxLndXB3NjaG9vbG1CCmSnB561ZCuKUxpSHEplbm5pZmVyU2lsdmVyc3RlaW5Ac21zZC5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/UhSUeT1DBBp3lhxq2LJS-w~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRmltGHP0TbaHR0cDovL3RyYWNrLnNwZS5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tL2YvYS9nRFgwSHkxU2NyY3h6Nzd5ZVZsam5Bfn4vQUFBQUFRQX4vUmdSaTF5bGJQMFF6YUhSMGNITTZMeTkzZDNjdWMyMXpaQzV2Y21jdllXSnZkWFF2WkdWd1lYSjBiV1Z1ZEhNdlptOXZaQzF6WlhKMmFXTmxWd2R6WTJodmIyeHRRZ3BnN3R2MTlXRGRNdVRvVWhOa1lYWnBaSE50YVhSb1FITnRjMlF1YjNKbldBUUFBQUFCVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpkpweetWQrilMaUhxKZW5uaWZlclNpbHZlcnN0ZWluQHNtc2Qub3JnWAQAAAAB
https://s.smore.com/u/a7bd/795506ddaef3ae5b2c0d548730ed0fb0.png






TRANSPORTATION UPDATE
ALL Students must be registered with DS Bus Lines in order to
ride the bus.

Please note the following important information for 2023-24
busing:

Bus registration may be found at the following link: DS Bus
Lines registration
2023-24 bus fees will remain the same as the prior year.

$185/semester/student or $370/year/student
Any student attending their home school and living 2.5
miles or more from the school qualifies for free busing.
Registration is required.
Students who qualify for the Child Nutrition Meal Benefits
– free and reduced priced meals may also qualify for free
transportation, and enroll to ride existing routes. When
registering, please provide a copy of the Child Nutrition
Meal Benefits Eligibility letter to DS Bus Lines to complete
the enrollment process. SMSD families can apply for Child
Nutrition Meal Benefits after July 1st on School Café -
https://www.schoolcafe.com/SHAWNEEMISSION.
Transportation changes put in effect during the 2022-23
school year will remain in effect for the 2023-24 school
year. This includes limiting high school routes to students
residing over 2.0 miles from their school.

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/sosPZJmwFLuOnbXD4l10JQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRmacSAP0QhaHR0cHM6Ly9kc2J1c2xpbmVzc20ucmV2dHJhay5uZXQvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpkfQCRiGT6pw2bUhxKZW5uaWZlclNpbHZlcnN0ZWluQHNtc2Qub3JnWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/Qz-fNCjFuPWZzk93l4q0ug~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRmacSAP0QpaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc2Nob29sY2FmZS5jb20vU0hBV05FRU1JU1NJT05XB3NjaG9vbG1CCmR9AJGIZPqnDZtSHEplbm5pZmVyU2lsdmVyc3RlaW5Ac21zZC5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
https://cdn.smore.com/u/52c9/29e51694a9a877c0f7ae75d2161aefaf.jpeg


PTSA
The PTSA (Parent-Teacher-Student-Association) is an important
support system for our students and staff. Please consider
becoming a member of our PTSA. Dues go to support senior
scholarships, teacher grants for instructional support in the
classroom, teacher appreciation and much more.

Thank you to our PTSA for all of the wonderful things you have
been able to provide for our staff and our students.

PTSA Officers for 2023-2024 academic year:

Presidents - Erin VanDyke and Jean Baucom
Past President - Sean Campion
Membership - Michelle Morales
Secretary - Christina Middleton
Programs - Gwyn Dill
Treasurer - Darci Robinson

Bus routes and stop locations will be determined based on
those who register for busing. A minimum number of
registrations (50 paid) is required in order to offer a route.
Annual transportation registration is required for students
to receive bus service.

For more information on Shawnee Mission School District
transportation, please visit
https://www.smsd.org/families/transportation or call DS Bus
Lines at 913-384-1190.

In the event there are times throughout the year when routes
are running late and
notification is needed at the school and family level, we want
to encourage you to sign up for Textcaster notifications. We
have previously pushed a number of communications about
this to families via school newsletters (with your assistance)
as well as through district communications reminding of the
availability to sign up for text notifications when routes are
running late or compressed with other buses. We encourage
you to also sign up to receive text notifications as it is the
fastest way to provide notice of any changes.
Sign up for notifications at the following link:
https://my.textcaster.com/asa/2795 where you can select the
route numbers pertaining to your school (you may select
multiple bus routes). Additionally, we will do our best to
provide you with updates as we receive them.

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/ap6aJaKKWyu7gGeyK5TcAA~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRmacSAP0QsaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc21zZC5vcmcvZmFtaWxpZXMvdHJhbnNwb3J0YXRpb25XB3NjaG9vbG1CCmR9AJGIZPqnDZtSHEplbm5pZmVyU2lsdmVyc3RlaW5Ac21zZC5vcmdYBAAAAAE~
https://my.textcaster.com/asa/2795
https://s.smore.com/u/e63a/fae6a1a01f1e0f0b4e74997b8301e3c9.jpeg


Ways & Means - Angie Gunion

Please view the attachment below so that you and your family can become members.
Thank you for your support.
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